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STATE OF DELAWARE

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES &

ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL
DIVISION OF WATER

Board of
89 KINGS HIGHWAY
Phone:  (302) 739-9946
Certification
DOVER, DELAWARE  19901
Fax:  (302) 739-8369

MEETING MINUTES

Date:
Wednesday, August 3, 2011
Location: 
DNREC, Richardson & Robbins Building, Conference Room B136
Attendance:


BOC
Brian Blackburn, Jerry Esposito, Rob Underwood
DWR
Glenn Davis, Katie Wirick

Public
Roy Heineman
Call to Order

· Determination of Quorum:  A quorum is present
· Approval of Agenda:  Agenda approved
· Minutes of the Previous Meeting:  Approved as submitted
Old Business

· Board Make-Up:  No Update, on hold
· Del Tech

January 14, 2011

· The Board voted to request a meeting with Secretary O’Mara at Del Tech to highlight Del Tech’s contribution to the wastewater operator licensing program.

· Rob to draft a memo to Secretary O’Mara through the Director of Water, Kathy Bunting-Howarth (Kathy)
March 2, 2011
· Rob spoke with Kathy, she is on board, she will be getting back with Rob and he will provide update by next Board meeting.

· Suggested to combine with the On-Site Board 
April 6, 2011

· Spoke to Secretary O’Mara put on hold until new director is on-board.

· The On-Site Board is open to combining.

· Suggested that Del Tech host an Open Mic for both boards.

June 10, 2011:  Glenn advised will probably happen in the fall, he will finalize with Jerry Williams.

August 3, 2011

· No confirmed date from Jerry Williams yet

· Once date is confirmed will coordinate with the Secretary’s office. 
· eDMR

April 6, 2011:  Test at MOT this past week, did not work as well as expected, experienced a few glitches.

June 10, 2011:  We continue to experience some issues with functionality.

August 3, 2011:  We have a scheduled meeting on Monday with DNREC I/T Department to see the finalized version.
· Renewal requirements for an expired license

April 6, 2011

1. Retest after two years?

2. Have to be working in wastewater?

· Appropriate proof of competency

· Section 3.02 of the Regulations provides the BOC the authority to draft a policy for approval by the Secretary. 

· The Board is in agreement that they do not want an individual to come back after two years with retesting but not working in wastewater referenced 8.01 [e].

· Glenn to draft a policy memo for the Board review.

June 10, 2011:  No Update
August 3, 2011:  In progress
· Open Mic meetings…. When & where???
April 6, 2011:  Glenn to look for volunteers to host.

June 10, 2011

· Glenn advised, Del Tech, Kent County and DuPont have all expressed an interest.

· Will try to schedule Del Tech for September.

August 3, 2011:  Glenn has not been contacted by any other facilities; Kent County is very interested but not ready yet.
New Business

· Operator License Renewals/Certifications/Expirations (June & July)

· Reviewed, no comments or issues received
· Delaware Rural Water Expo
· August 26th, Milford Elks Lodge

· BOC invited to participate as an exhibitor, free of charge, includes tickets for breakfast and lunch

· Board voted that we will be able to man the booth, Katie to register.
· Katie to update our display
· On-Line Courses

· When on-line courses are received we give credit for the hours approved (i.e. 1 hour).
· We have received certificates from individuals who have taken approved courses in which the certificates show actual time and approved time creating, at times, a large discrepancy between the two.

· At this point in time we are going to keep track of these occurrence and re-address if necessary in the future.
· September BOC Meeting

· The next meeting scheduled for September 7 is the same day as a DNREC employee event.

· Reschedule for the September 8th at 9:00, Katie to reserve B136
· Operator Exams

· Discussion regarding late arrivals at testing.

· Suggestion – have late arrivals (who arrive after directions have started) proceed directly to a table or chairs in the back of the room, will register after instructions are complete, then be taken aside to receive instructions, end time will be the same as everyone else’s.

· Suggestion – make sign for door outlining.

· Board voted to approve both suggestions as outlined above.

· Testing Software
· New software has been purchased due to a technical glitch with our past software.  All questions have been copied and we are ready to go.
· Renewals

· We are receiving a large number of renewals that are coming in at the last minute.
· Suggestion to change the wording in the To Expire letters to request renewals be received in our house 7 business days prior, anything received after that date run the risk of not having their license not renewed in time

Open Forum for Public Comments

· No public comments received
Executive Session

Adjournment
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